







Approved, August 15, 2008

MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE COMMISSIONERS

PIPE LAKES PROTECTION AND REHABILITATION DISTRICT

JULY 11, 2008

242 220th AVENUE

ATTENDING:

Larry Bresina; Joe Errigo; Tom O’Hern; Dick Hollar; Carol Vantine

ABSENT:

Herschel Brown; Doug Rouzer

The meeting was called to order by Carol Vantine, Commission Chair, at 3:05 PM.

The agenda was approved as mailed.

The Minutes of the May 16, 2008 meeting were approved as submitted.

The Minutes of the May 24 Special Membership Meeting were approved (recommended for approval of the Membership at the August 30, 2008 meeting).

Polk County Report

There was no report from the Polk County representative.

Johnstown Township Report

Dick Hollar reported on behalf of the Township:  The tentative date for Open Book Review for Property Tax Assessments is September 5. The tentative date for Board Review is September 20.

Tom O’Hern presented the Financial Report for the period ending July 7, 2008. Total expenses for year to date are $ 5,956.05 against the annual budget of $ 13,785.  The Commissioners discussed and approved a projection for 2008 year end and a preliminary budget for 2009.  The Financial report is attached to and hereby made a part of these minutes.

Tom O’Hern reported on the approval of three Lakeshore Restoration Matching Grants. Additonal proposals for 2008 grants are under consideration by the grant committee.

Larry Bresina provided an update on the development of the Five Year Lake Management Action Plan and the possible application for a Lake Protection Grant.  Tours of potential watershed project areas have been scheduled.  The results of the Member Survey will provide guidance on how to prioritize Action Plan initiatives.

Carol Vantine reported on early responses to the Member Survey.  Approximately 35 responses have been received (16% response rate) as of July 11.  Carol told the Commissioners that early responses showed a high level of interest in water quality and various owner initiatives.
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Joe Errigo reported on volunteer participation rates for 2008.   In 2007, the District had 33 volunteers (as detailed in the Communications Action Plan adopted by the Commissioners on January 18, 2008). Our goal for 2008 is to have 40 active volunteers.  Joe said he was delighted to report that we are making excellent progress on reaching that goal.  As of July 11, we have 37 active volunteers.  That number will almost certainly increase at the Annual Picnic, and we should exceed our goal for the year.

Dick Hollar will contact picnic volunteers regarding the permanent storage of picnic supplies.  Thank you volunteers!

There was some discussion about a report from a member of the Nominating Committee that the recruitment process is going slowly.  Commissioners discussed some of the eligibility requirements for serving on the District board (eg. residency).  Carol Vantine will discuss the situation with members of the Nominating Committee.

Newsletter Naming Contest

After a lengthy discussion and review of nearly 30 submissions, the Commissioners unanimously approved a new name for the newsletter. The winning submission is The Loon Call.  The winner will be notified and presented with a valuable gift.

Special Meeting

The Commissioners will hold a special meeting on Friday, August 8 (time to be determined) to analyze survey results.  The Commissioners also will have their regular meeting at 3:00 PM on Friday, August 15.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:51 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joseph Errigo, Secretary

